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Upcoming Dates 

 Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia Orana, 
Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Zdravo, Kona Mauri, Malo Ni, 
Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban 

 
 

 
 

Week 10 
 
Wednesday 3 July 
MPSSA Volleyball 
Browns Road Netball Centre 

 
 
Thursday 4 July 
NE Pre-entry Parent Meeting at 
9am  

 
 
Friday 5 July 
Whole School Mass at 9am 
 
Mufti Day for Caritas 
Gold coin donation 
 

NO Assembly  
 

 

Term 3 Week 1 
Monday 22 July 
Powhiri-Liturgy in Church 9am 
 
PTFA Meeting 7pm 

 

 

Friday 25 July 
Whole School Mass at 9am 
St Anne’s Feast Day 
 

Week 2 
Monday 29 July 
Morning Liturgy  

Led by Whakanui Tuatahi 

  
Catholic Special Character 
Congratulations to our pupils who recently celebrated their First Holy 
Communion and Confirmation. What a special day for your whanau and our 
Church whanau. I remember what a wonderful moment it was seeing my own 
children completing the Sacraments of Initiation. I am sure you felt the same 
sense of pride and joy. 
 
Thank you to the whanau who have completed the Religious Education survey. 
We believe it is really important that you are connected to your child’s RE faith 
journey. The information you have provided will help us to refine our programme 
to keep you informed. Together we grow the future of the church. 
 
‘Annie’ The Musical 
Seventy of our pupils were given the opportunity to watch the musical Annie at                           
the Aotea Centre on Thursday. One of our past pupils, Amélia Rojas, played the                           
part of Ms Hannigan. She was a real highlight. Amélia’s parents and the                         
National Youth Theatre Company sponsored the full costs for the pupils to                       
attend. Thank you so much for this opportunity.   
 
Year 7 and 8 Rugby Team 
What a fantastic tournament for our girls at the Champion of Champions                       
Tournament. The best teams from around Auckland played against each other                     
over the day. Our team held its own and were not shy of a strong tackle. It is                                   
wonderful seeing our girls break open barriers and participate in sports that                       
interest them. A big thanks to Mr Ross (coach) and Mr Silva (Manager) for                           
leading the team.  
  

A thought to leave with you: 
“​One question proposed with simplicity is 
often the occasion of many instructions.” 
M Frances Warde  

 
God Bless 
Mr Ryan  
Principal 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 
To the following students 
(and their whanau) who 
have recently started at 
our school 
 
Jaleah Tatireta 
Anna Joseph 
Johnathan Younan 

 

 

 

Learner of the Week 

 
Our Week 9 Learner of the           
Week Award was awarded to         
Whakanui teacher Ms Pipes for         
completing her course on New         
Zealand Sign Language.  

 
Disciple of  
the Week 

   
Week 8- Eva for helping 

a friend out of a situation 
 

 

Board of Trustees Election Results 
 

Board of Trustees Parent Election Results 
At the close of nominations, as the number of valid nominations                     
was equal to the number of vacancies required to be filled,  
I hereby declare the following duly elected: 
 
Colin Hopkins                             Tolotea Lanumata 
Hanna Malele                             Louise Manuatu 
Atama Williams 
 
Board of Trustees Staff Results 
At the close of nominations, as there was only one valid                     
nomination received, I hereby declare the following duly elected:   
 
Audrina Flavell 
 
Debbie Sparks 
Returning Officer 

 

 
 

 
Bishop Pat and our 2019 Confirmees - photo taken at St Anne’s Church Hall 

 

Congratulations to the 65 or so children who made their                   
Confirmation and First Communion at St Anne recently. The                 
children and their families have gone through a special                 
sacramental programme in leading up to these days. The                 
programme prepares the children for the sacrament of               
Reconciliation, Confirmation and Holy Communion.  



 

Gospel Value  
of the week 

 

LOVE 
Aroha 

 
UPCOMING LITURGICAL 

CELEBRATIONS: 
Please join us​. 

 
 

Friday 5 July  
WHOLE SCHOOL Mass 
9am Church 

 
 

 
 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
CURRICULUM 

 

Liturgical Year 

Holy Spirit-Te 
Wairua Tapu 

 

Family-Whanau book 
 
Catholic Community Links 
 
Auckland Catholic Diocese 
St Anne’s Parish Mass Time 

 
 

 
 

These are significant stages in the children’s Catholic               
journey and the programme helps them to understand and                 
appreciate the true meaning of each. Thank you to Fr Brian,                      
Fr Rob and Fr Kerry, programme leaders and the parents                   
who supported their children through the many weeks of                 
study and preparation. 

I would also like to thank and acknowledge in especially,                   
Theresa Simson, Paula Bernard and Iulieta Leafa for the                 
leadership and guidance they gave to the children and their                   
families during the study and preparation time. These               
wonderful ladies not only organised and prepared the               
children and their     
families but they also       
organised and prepared     
the Confirmation liturgy     
as well as the beautiful         
Holy Communion Mass.     
Without their   
commitment and hard     
work, it would not have         
been possible for our       
children to receive these       
special ‘graces’ from     
God. 
 

We are very pleased to         
congratulate and   
welcome all the children       
as official members of our St Anne Parish community. 

http://www.faithalive.org.nz/assets/Resources/Family-whanau-book.pdf
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.manurewacatholic.org.nz/mass-times/


 

 
Well done to the following 
children who have received 

 

Principal  
Awards 

 
Aroha - Year 0&1:  
Marianne Kaio 
Bernard Atonio 
 
Tika - Year 1&2: 
Faustina Pesamino 
Prathna Singh 
Mele Vaioleti 
Earlene Maisog 
Keona Foliano 
Raymondo Barnett 
Lifa Alenepi 
 
Whakanui -Year 3&4: 
Anthony Atonio 
Antonio Amato 
Vai Mo’onia 
Jason Ochana 
Isabelle Faaui 
Dominic Nettilaus 
 
Arohanui - Year 5&6: 
Suzana Pome’e 
Yonnie Berwick 
Eneliko Faafoi 
Portia Jackson 
Ezra Fiapito 
Eva Havea 
Kalani Fata-To’o 
 
Tumanako - Year 7&8: 
Kiendra-Lee Niko 
Teriza Stowers 

 
 

 
Celebrating our Achievements & Successes 

  
Love to Learn, Arohaina te Ako 

 
In Week 8 our Excellence Award went to               
Arohanui student Sau for her huge           
improvement across all academic areas in the             
last year; for consistently showing integrity;           
being a role model to others and showing               
leadership in Kapa Haka. 

 
Mālie Sau! Keep 

up the great job! 
 
Our Week 9 Excellence Award went to             
Amazingrace for always being kind; trying her             
best; caring for the environment by picking up               
rubbish during playtime and showing what a             
great role model she is to her peers. 
Kei te pai Amazingrace! 

 

Challenging Mathex Competition  
 
Congratulations to our Year 7&8 and Year 5&6 teams who recently                     
competed at the Annual Mathex competition held at Manurewa                 
Intermediate. ​Mathex is a challenging and fast-paced mathematics               
contest where teams compete against each other to answer questions                   
as quickly as possible. 

 
Gillian, Leilani, Christina and       
Alexandra were extremely skilled at         
the challenges they were given.  
Each of them found that the individual             
challenges put pressure on them, but           
they were able to get past that and               
have fun during the challenge. 

 
Our Year 5 & 6 team of Joseph,               
Angella, Mateo and Daniel       
(right photo) rose to the         
occasion and used their skills to           
achieve their goal. 
 
St Anne’s hopes to compete in 
Mathex once again next year, 
providing different students an 
opportunity to participate in this intense competition. 
 
Written by Ariane ​(Tumanako) 
 



 

Upcoming 
Sports Fixtures: 
 
Week 10  
Wednesday 3 July  
MPSSA Volleyball 
Tournament 
Year 5&6 Volleyball Team 
Browns Road Netball 
Centre 

 

 
Basketball 

Yr 7&8 - 30 August 
Yr 5&6 - 17 September 

Cross Country 
Yr 7&8 - 1 August 

Football 
Yr 5&6 Girls - 27 August 

Netball 
Yr 7&8 - 23 July 
AIMS games -Wk 8  

St Anne’s 

Shield Day 
24 September 

 
 
Miss Siluuga  
 

Sports 
Coordinator 

ahriels@stanne.school.nz
 

ST ANNES NETBALL CLUB 
 

 

MPSSA Hockey Tournament 
Last Tuesday it was our hockey tournament  for St Annes. We had a 
lot of fun but let us tell you more about it! We were really good. We 
have two separate teams, a red team and a green team the 
captains are Angelynne & Portia. Angelynne is the captain of the red 
team and Portia is the captain of the green team and our coach 
Rochelle taught us a lot of things and at the tournament we tried 
everything she taught us and we think we did it! 

 

Y6 WERO Whitewater Park Rafting 
 
When I first arrived at Wero      
my body was trembling    
with fear, the thought of     
going on the rafts and     
flipping over on the rafts     
was too much. Thoughts    
were circling and racing    
through my head, thoughts    
like: Was the water deep?     
Would the raft flip over?     
Was I going to DROWN!?  

 
The activities ranged   
from rafting normally,   
practicing rowing, even   
jumping into the so called     
‘RIVER’.  
Although it was as scary     
as jumping off a cliff at      
first, this experience was    
once in a lifetime    
opportunity and I’m glad    
that I got to go. 

 
 ​Written by Angella Year 6 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2100931190138099/


 

 

Attendance Dues 
Have you paid your Term 2 

Attendance Dues or set up a 
regular automatic payments? 
Our bank account number is  

12 3032 0129996 00  
(please use your child's name as 
a reference) or we accept cash or 

EFT POS at the school office. 
 

Thank you to those families who 
have already paid or set up AP's - 

this is very much appreciated. 
If you have any questions 

regarding your account, would 
like to know the balance or need 

to discuss your payment plan, 
please contact Mrs Sparks at the 

school office or Ph 269 0023. 
 

School Uniform 
 
Our school uniform 
is available for you 
to purchase online 
through our supplier 
Argyle Schoolwear​.  
 
Boys socks are also on sale at our 
school library. 
 
Uniform Donations​...has your child    
grown out of their school uniform?      
Items can be left at the school office        
or given to Mrs Downes in the       
Library. Thank you.  

 
  
 
 
St Anne's 
Manurewa  
Facebook 

 
SCHOOL WEBSITE 

 
Address: Manurewa Pools, Sykes Road Manurewa  
Lessons: Friday nights 7pm to 8pm​.  
 
Lessons are throughout the School Term.  
We are not a competitive swimming club.  

Our key goals are to teach the main swimming 
techniques to our students. Water safety and hazard 
awareness are a key part of the lesson criteria.  

Ages from 5 years old.  
 

The Manurewa Family Swimming club has been established as a swimming training club 
since the 1970’s. We teach techniques that will assist you throughout your life in all water 
areas. Our students are coached on correct techniques and will develop an endurance for 
distance through their training. 
  
We are a non-profit organisation and we endeavour to teach as many students as our 
resources will allow to become competent swimmers.  
 
Club Aims  

1. To teach swimmers a range of swimming strokes and water safety skills.  
2. To coach swimmers to increase distances achieved in each stroke.  
3. To instruct and train adults in swim teaching and coaching.  
Children are graded as to their level of experience by our coaching staff and 
allocated to the group of their current swimming ability.  

 
If you are interested in joining our club, please contact us on the below contact details.  
We will forward to you our club enrolment forms and term schedules.  
 
Please be aware there are waiting lists for enrolments at certain periods.  
 
Club President: George Watson – Mobile: 0274420713, Email: secureas@icloud.com  
Club Treasurer: Tom Baker - Mobile: 0277340163, Email: tom.baker@ororagroup.com  

 

 
This newsletter is intended for the St Anne’s Catholic School Community.  

If you received this email unintentionally please click ​here​. To opt out of this mailing 

list please visit ​https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout 

 

 

 

     

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=18M0uoggnxytxihzrcptmBHX5vGyslvhC
https://www.argyleonline.co.nz/shop/auckland/st-annes-catholic-school
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://www.stanne.school.nz/
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout

